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PROCEEDINGS
HUGH RUSSELL: Good evening. This
is the meeting of the Cambridge Planning
Board. My ears are plugged up so I can't
hear myself.
LIZA PADEN: TI'11 turn it up after
we're done.
HUGH RUSSELL: That's fine.
So the first item on our agenda is the
review of the Zoning Board cases.
LIZA PADEN: So this evening Dan
Winny is here to present the information on
one of the cases. It's a Planning Board
Special Permit, 174 which is a 301 Binney
Street, and currently one of the occupants is
Ironwood and they're looking to amend the
plans to convert some space from mechanical
to active research space. And I have Dan

Winny here to go -- where did he go? Are you




the one presenting it?
DAN WINNY: I'd be happy to.
LIZA PADEN: Okay.

So, some of the materials were
submitted to you and I'd 1like to have Dan
come up and just run through quickly what
they're requesting and answer any questions
that the Board has and be ready for any
comments for the BZA.

HUGH RUSSELL: Okay, I don't see
this as a very challenging recommendation.

LIZA PADEN: Well, maybe you don't
have any questions.

DAN WINNY: That would be fine.

LIZA PADEN: That's okay, too.

HUGH RUSSELL: Somebody's got a
parking garage that's way too big. It's 120
extra spaces in it. The building was built

as a telecom building with lots of extra




mechanical space.

DAN WINNY: Correct.

HUGH RUSSELL: And so now they want
to put some people who are going to give jobs
into that space, and they'11 park in the
garage and see how it works and Adam has
blessed it I believe.

DAN WINNY: Yes.

LIZA PADEN: So that's --

HUGH RUSSELL: In a nutshell that's
the case. I don't know how much more --

STEVEN WINTER: The documentation
was very clear.

HUGH RUSSELL: Yes.

And the City Administration strongly
supports this.

LIZA PADEN: Yes.

STEVEN WINTER: What is our

actionable item?
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LIZA PADEN: Well, this is a Zoning
Board of Appeal case. So, like any BZA case,
you can make comments to the BZA, support it,
have comments, have recommendations, no
comments.

H. THEODORE COHEN: And the ZBA
grants the Special Permit, too?

LIZA PADEN: They do -- yes, they do
all of the permitting.

H. THEODORE COHEN: Because that's
what the Variance request and the Special
Permit for reduction in parking spaces.

(Pamela Winters Seated.)

HUGH RUSSELL: We should, Tet the
job, as people would suggest we should
recommend supporting this.

LIZA PADEN: Okay.

HUGH RUSSELL: Be in favor of it

because it seems like it's just using a piece




of building that's not used and providing
jobs.

LIZA PADEN: Okay.

STEVEN WINTER: And I'd also Tike to
state that the documentation and the papers
were very clear. So it was very clear what
was happening. Very easy to understand.

And, you know, I do support that.

LIZA PADEN: Okay.

HUGH RUSSELL: If anybody would 1ike
a presentation who wants to discuss it at
more length?

LIZA PADEN: Okay.

HUGH RUSSELL: Okay?

Sorry, Dan.

LIZA PADEN: Moving right along,

Mr. Winny is also here representing a request
for a Sign Variance. And if you remember

back in October there was a request, a




presentation by Sanofi down at 640 Memorial
Drive, also known as the Ford Assembly Plant,
for signage at the top of their building.
And after discussion and one thing and
another, I actually had misremembered and I
thought they already gone to the BZA. They
have not. And they will be going in the
immediate future. And so the sign proposed
is a little bit different than what you saw
the first time. And the Planning Board
recommendation, which I believe I sent to
you, what your comments were before, did I
not -- did I send them?

HUGH RUSSELL: I didn't --

STEVEN COHEN: I didn't get that.

LIZA PADEN: Okay. So, I'm
misremembering a different case. I apologize
for that.

But there were a number of comments
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that the Planning Board had. And Dan has a
proposal for what they want to go to the BZA
with at this point.

Do you have the drawings?

DAN WINNY: Yes.

HUGH RUSSELL: As I recollect, this
proposed sign wasn't integrated with the
architecture superstructure. It basically
said fit it within one of the bays.

H. THEODORE COHEN: That's correct.

DAN WINNY: That was one of the
comments, that's correct. Would the Board
1ike materials?

STEVEN WINTER: Yes, please.

CATHERINE PRESTON CONNOLLY: Yes, me
too. Thank you.

DAN WINNY: I'11 very quickly
summarize where this was the last time you

saw it which was in October when Sanofi came
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before you to ask for two signage Variances
for the building. One was for the sign
looking out over the river, which required a
Variance both for its height above grade and
for the size of its internally illuminated
element. I believe it's true to say having
scrutinized the transcripts, that the Board
generally felt supportive but felt that the
sign on the building was not ideally located.
It straddled a penthouse. The drawings now
show the sign to be moved over between the
penthouses.

The second sign that Sanofi was
pursuing a Variance for was on the parking
lot side of the building, the opposite side.
And that, again, was going to be above the
allowed height. I think the Board felt
distinctly less enthusiastically about that

one and Sanofi is no longer pursuing a
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Variance for that sign. It will be fully
code compliant.

The Board had a comment that it would
be better if it was more closely associated
with the main building entrance, and that
will be addressed. We're currently working
with the owner to make sure we have a signage
program for all the tenants in the building
that's consistent and attractive.

So the only Variance that we will be
asking the BZA for and we would Tike to get
your comments about 1is the sign facing out
towards the river, which is being shown to
you tonight in two sizes at Sanofi's request.

The first size is the exact same size
you saw last time.

And the second size is slightly larger.

So if you look at the two, 11-by-17

photo montages, you'll see those two sizes
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shown. They're obviously both higher than
normally allowed. They both have elements of
internal illumination that are bigger than 30
inches high, but none of them exceed the 60
square foot Timitation.

So that's -- that is what is going to
be requested from the BZA. The single sign
looking out over the river. Sanofi would
1ike the BZA and the Planning Board to
consider the slightly larger rendition which
they prefer.

STEVEN WINTER: Mr. Chair, may I ask
a question?

HUGH RUSSELL: Yes.

STEVEN WINTER: The, on the sign
location A, option 1, the S on the Sanofi and
the part of the branding is over the column
on the building. Is that just a

misrepresentation in the photo or 1is it
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actually on top of the --

DAN WINNY: No, it would straddle
the two pilasters. It's centered between
them but it does overlap the two. That's
what the Targer one does.

HUGH RUSSELL: So I have a question.
We're showing only a portion of the building,
right? And the building's actually longer
than this rendering; is that correct?

DAN WINNY: Yes, that's correct.

But the full Tength of the building is shown
in the plan. That's the 11-by-17 sheet. So
you can see that the proposed location for
the sign is about in the center. Oh, wait,
I'm not correct on that. The sign does
extend all the way to the left.

HUGH RUSSELL: This thing that says
drive that's cut off, is actually 1in the

middle of the building.
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DAN WINNY: Yes.

HUGH RUSSELL: So considering the
size of the building versus the building, we
have to imagine that the building is actually
twice as 1long.

DAN WINNY: Right. Thank you for
clarifying that point.

TOM SIENIEWICZ: I'm sorry, I wasn't
here for the presentation last fall being a
new Board Member. BUT can you tell me 1is it
a single tenant in this building as a massive
building or are there going to be the biotech
companies in the there?

DAN WINNY: Sanofi is the largest
tenant. They have slightly more than half of
the building. There's another tenant on the
other half that is getting installed and one
more tenant that will come. And so the idea

has been to sort of have a dual approach to
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the signage so that each -- because each
tenant owns its own half of the building.

TOM SIENIEWICZ: So we may be asked
to entertain Variances for other enterprises
that will be tenants in the building then?

DAN WINNY: You may.

TOM SIENIEWICZ: We may? Okay.

HUGH RUSSELL: And of course this is
a curious, as a curious history to all of
this which I'm going to try to encapsulate
briefly. There was a proposal to sort of
rework the Sign Ordinance several years ago,
and one of the pieces that was proposed was a
piece that would allow signs of this sort
under certain circumstances. And we thought
it was on and we convinced the Council, and a
vigorous effort was made to change the
public's mind which appear -- I mean, my

husband signed that petition. He had no idea
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what he was signing.

PAMELA WINTERS: He should have
talked to you.

HUGH RUSSELL: And he's a musician,
but nevertheless. And it was a lTot of scare
tactics that weren't really very realistic.
But we're now in a place where you have to
get a Variance to do this. We can't apply
the standards that we thought out, because
ultimately the Council repealed that. And so
we're a little, little worse off than usual
here because I think we as a Board have felt
these signs are not unreasonable if they're
properly sized and not too many of them. So,
I guess my personal feeling is that there's
no reason to exclude Sanofi from the --
having a sign when many other places in the
city have it. And sort of the question is

really what size sign do you 1ike? And it's
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not -- I mean, the one that doesn't fit in
the bay seems better scaled to the building.
The one that does fit the bay, fits the
building better.

STEVEN COHEN: Yes.

HUGH RUSSELL: So I'm not quite sure
what to do with those two observations.

PAMELA WINTERS: Yes, I feel the
same way, Hugh.

It would have been nicer to get a pick

-- because I'm not an architect. It would
have been nicer to have a better visual of
the entire building without all of the trees
and everything and you can sort of see, you
know, what was going on there a little bit
better. I do like the Tlarger sign. I don't
have a problem with that, but I don't 1like
the fact that it straddles the two columns

visually. So I don't know if there's -- how
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you resolve that.

STEVEN COHEN: I have the same
feeling as both of you. I have the exact
same reaction. The larger one is better for
the scale of the building. I'm not thrilled
with the overlap on the pilasters. I want to
be sure which way to go. But then I became
sure when I heard that you could not rule out
the possibility that other tenants might be
seeking signage on the building. And I think
that pushed me towards the smaller sign.

PAMELA WINTERS: Oh, that's a good
point.

STEVEN COHEN: It's a more
conservative approach, less prone to making a
mistake later.

PAMELA WINTERS: Good point.

HUGH RUSSELL: Roger, do you have a

recommendation or a discussion?
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ROGER BOOTHE: Yes, please. I
absolutely agree with what Steve just said.
And I think that we spent a 1ot of time on
that rooftop mechanical. Charlie Sullivan
and I worked very hard with MIT because
neighbors were very upset about the
mechanical equipment going on that building.
It's very top heavy possibly. But if you
look at 1it, I think they did a really good
job designing it. So even though a lTot of
the times we think the rooftop is not being
so important in terms of things 1like
overlaps. In this case I do feel it's been
architecturally well done. And so I would
rather it stay inside there. I mean, there
is a Tittle room. It could get a 1little bit
bigger if we're reading the drawings right
and just be tangential to it. You wouldn't

object to that. I do think if we're going to
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have possibly more signs, it would be
terrible to start getting involved.

H. THEODORE COHEN: Yes, I agree
with everything that's been said. And I --
and I think for the, public one of the
factors that entered into our originally
agreeing to the sign was the fact of the
location of this building with the overpass
on Memorial Drive, so that a sign that was
within the height allowed by the Ordinance
really wasn't going to be seen by anybody.
And so we felt having a sign on the penthouse
made sense. I do agree that with all the
comments that straddling the pilasters is not
a good idea. And I know that if we just see
a tiny piece of where it says, I believe it
says Memorial Drive on the building, which is
large, but is within the band on the

building. And so I think, you know, this
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sign also ought to be within the band of the
pilasters.

PAMELA WINTERS: So you have a
1ittle extra room there on each side to -- if
you wanted to make it a little bit bigger.
Yes?

DAN WINNY: Well, I appreciate that.
I think the comments are very reasonable, and
if we were to pursue Roger's suggestion of
maybe making a middle size, and then we can
submit to staff an intermediate size and make
sure it feels comfortable there before we go
to the BZA. And then with the BZA whatever
is agreed would be a reasonable as well.

STEVEN WINTER: Mr. Chair, could we
indicate that the staff negotiations about
this would be something we would support? We
don't know exactly what's going to happen to

it, but I'd 1ike it to be able to move
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quickly.

HUGH RUSSELL: So I would say we
could say we would support a sign within the
bay and one that gets -- that has been
reviewed and approved by the staff.

DAN WINNY: Perfect.

CATHERINE PRESTON CONNOLLY: Sounds
reasonable.

HUGH RUSSELL: Okay?

DAN WINNY: Thank you.

HUGH RUSSELL: Thank you, Dan. You
want these back?

STEVEN WINTER: Do you want these
back?

DAN WINNY: Well, I guess I'm going
to adjust them. Feel free to frame them.
Thanks very much.

HUGH RUSSELL: Okay.

LIZA PADEN: Speaking of signs, I
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want to update you on the new E.F.
International. They went to the Board of
Zoning Appeal and the Board of Zoning Appeal
agreed that two signs would be fine, but the
two signs should be smaller. So the proposal
is now for two signs that are 170 square feet
instead of two signs that are 247. So the
signs are half the size that they were
before. And so they'l1l be at the Board of
Zoning Appeal this week? No?

RICHARD McKINNON: Well, as luck
would have it, Mr. Chair. As luck -- and
actually we've also agreed to take the rear
sign off of the existing in-fill. Okay? But
as luck would have it, construction
supervisors Skanska thought that the hearing
had been held already and rather than being
continued, and so we cleaned up the entire

site on Friday, pulled the signs down, the
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notice signs, and the Chairman of the BZA
went out there Friday night and noticed that
there were no signs. So, we are going to be
there I think another month from now.

HUGH RUSSELL: Well, you probably
still have time to get the sign up by the
time the building's done.

RICHARD McKINNON: They're back up
already.

HUGH RUSSELL: Well, I mean the real
signs. Well, that's a good outcome.

LIZA PADEN: Yes.

STEVEN WINTER: Mr. Chair, may I ask
a question about 275 Fresh Pond Parkway .

LIZA PADEN: Yes, that's the next
sign I have for you.

STEVEN WINTER: Is that building --
is that Shell Station where the owner

constructed a steel building that was not
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appropriate?

LIZA PADEN: No.

STEVEN WINTER: This is a different
place?

LIZA PADEN: No.

STEVEN WINTER: Okay, thank you.

LIZA PADEN: This sign that's
proposed is the Cambridge Honda, and they're
proposing to remove the existing freestanding
sign which has a number of signs on it that
have been added over time. And they're going
to replace it with one sign which will be
like this, but will have a header that says
Cambridge -- that will give the Cambridge
Honda sign. You can look at this more
closely. It is in the Parkway Overlay
District. The frontage on the building is
364 feet, meaning they're allowed to have 364

square feet of signage. The freestanding
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sign exceeds the height 1imit per sign which
is 15 feet to the top. And this sign
proposed is 25. And it also exceeds the
area. The requirement is 30 square feet.
They're proposing 100 square feet. And
they're also proposing that the background 1is
going to be opaque, but the letters will be
internally illuminated. So those are the
pieces of relief that they're going to ask
for for the Board of Zoning Appeal.

I will say that this was a Planning
Board Special Permit to allow them to have
open display of parking, parked cars for
sale, and that was back in 2000. And I will
also point out that one of the conditions of
the Special Permit when it was granted by the
Planning Board was that the Applicant is
encouraged to comply with the Sign Ordinance

with regard to any changes proposed to or
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replacement of the freestanding pilon sign.

HUGH RUSSELL: And this is also on
the Parkway Overlay District?

PAMELA WINTERS: It is.

LIZA PADEN: Right. And that's what
they got the Special Permit for was to park
the cars that are for sale in the Parkway
Overlay District.

So, what is happening is the proposed
sign is going to be further into compliance,
but it's still not complying.

HUGH RUSSELL: So usually what we
have done in a situation 1like this is say
show us the complying sign and show us -- and
tell us why that sign doesn't work.

LIZA PADEN: Yes.

STEVEN WINTER: The hardship.

What's the hardship?

HUGH RUSSELL: Well, just the
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practical difficulty.

LIZA PADEN: Yes.

HUGH RUSSELL: And it's a funny
parkway district. We take 1ittle tiny steps
to make it look more 1ike a parkway. And if
we do that with everybody, eventually it will
look 1ike a parkway.

LIZA PADEN: Well, as a side note on
the parkway, the Special Permit that the
Planning Board granted for the Fresh Pond
retail that's between the two gas stations,
they had their groundbreaking ceremony today.
So they're going into the ground.

HUGH RUSSELL: Where the fish place
used to be?

LIZA PADEN: Yes, yes.

STEVEN WINTER: Mr. Chair, I want to
make a comment if I could. The -- I'd like

to note that Cambridge Honda has been a good
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corporate neighbor in terms of the way they
display their vehicles. And one of the
problems that we get into is that the owners
of these car lots like to display the
vehicles so that they are in awkward or odd
or odd-looking positions so that it catches
the eye of the motorist or pendants or
balloons or something and it's all very
unsafe, that's not safe.

LIZA PADEN: Right.

STEVEN WINTER: And Cambridge Honda
doesn't do that. And I think we need to note
that.

LIZA PADEN: Okay.

PAMELA WINTERS: Hugh, can I ask you
a question? Did they ever plant those bushes
that they were supposed to at the gas
station? Did they ever do that?

HUGH RUSSELL: This is the next one
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down.

PAMELA WINTERS: This is not a --
the next one?

LIZA PADEN: This is the car
dealership not the gas station.

PAMELA WINTERS: No, I understand
that. I'm just asking out of curiosity.

LIZA PADEN: They planted some
bushes.

PAMELA WINTERS: Yes. This is a
couple years ago.

LIZA PADEN: Right. And I don't
think they're alive anymore.

PAMELA WINTERS: A1l right, thank
you.

HUGH RUSSELL: Right. When I was on
the Zoning Board, which was a very long time
ago, there were conditions in which we

finally got enforced briefly.
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H. THEODORE COHEN: If I could just
comment.

LIZA PADEN: Yes.

H. THEODORE COHEN: I mean, I would
1ike to see why they don't think a complying
sign would work because it really is a very
visible location. And I think any sign is
going to be visible to all the cars going
back and forth. I don't know why it needs to
be higher than the Ordinance would authorize
and any other non-compliant issues. I think
it's going to be the only sign that's there.

LIZA PADEN: Right.

H. THEODORE COHEN: People will see
it.

LIZA PADEN: Okay.

TOM SIENIEWICZ: I too have a
concern, especially about the height. I

think the public interest perspective is
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especially important from Fresh Pond Park --
from Fresh Pond. And so a sign that's high
could, you know, most directly impact the
ability of the general public to enjoy that
park, never mind its affects on wildlife.
I'm no expert in that regard, so it's the
height that I find particularly
objectionable.

LIZA PADEN: Okay.

TOM SIENIEWICZ: So that's my
comment.

Thanks .

PAMELA WINTERS: I agree with that.

STEVEN COHEN: I'd also mention,
though, that those signs are a vast
improvement over what exists.

LIZA PADEN: Okay.

STEVEN WINTER: That's true.

STEVEN COHEN: And on behalf of good
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planning we successfully oppose this
proposal, are we left with what exists?

LIZA PADEN: I don't think so. I
think that they're looking to improve the
signage at the site. I think there's a
definite -- it may slow it down a Tittle bit,
but I did not get the impression that if they
don't get this sign, that they won't do
anything. I think that they're looking to
reuse as much of the existing equipment and
structure that they can and that's why the
sign may be designed the way it is.

ROGER BOOTHE: Could I add a few
comments?

LIZA PADEN: Yes.

ROGER BOOTHE: I Tive down the
street from this so I hear from my neighbors
a lot about this facility. And while I agree

with Steve that they generally keep the cars
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pretty orderly and they're not too crazy
about displays, they haven't been good about
keeping the cars off the public way. They
tend to nudge out into the sidewalk, and we
also -- I don't know if you recall back when
we did that how many Board Members were here,
the Permit, the city actually agreed to put
in plantings along that fence that have
helped screen it quite a bit, and they
actually mush out into the fence. They
haven't done a good job watching the edges,
while I agree they keep the cars fairly
orderly. So I wouldn't mind a little
footnote saying by the way, remember you're
supposed to keep the landscaping happy here.
And I certainly do not think that they need a
big sign there. I mean, it's so visible as
you say. They really have no call for a

bigger sign I think.
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HUGH RUSSELL: So can you make that
into a recommendation?

LIZA PADEN: Yes.

HUGH RUSSELL: Great.

LIZA PADEN: Are there any other
cases that people want to look at or have any
questions about?

H. THEODORE COHEN: Just where is 57
JFK? What's there now?

LIZA PADEN: So 57 JFK 1is the corner
of Winthrop Street and JFK. So the --

HUGH RUSSELL: The Galleria, right?

LIZA PADEN: The Galleria building.
The shake Shack is going into where OM was.

H. THEODORE COHEN: OM.

And where is 820 Somerville Ave.?

LIZA PADEN: 820 Somerville Ave. Is

the Porter Arcade. This is proposed to go

into the space where the Uno's was.
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H. THEODORE COHEN: Oh, okay.

HUGH RUSSELL: Across from the CVS.

H. THEODORE COHEN: Yes, where the
Walgreens 1is?

LIZA PADEN: Yes.

H. THEODORE COHEN: That whole space
is not becoming Walgreens?

LIZA PADEN: No. Uno's was on the
right-hand side of the building. Pier 1 was
on the left hand. And Walgreens is going on
the Teft-hand side where Pier 1 was and that
will be two floors.

PAMELA WINTERS: So Walgreens will
be right next to CVS?

LIZA PADEN: Yes.

HUGH RUSSELL: Across the street as
they are in Central Square.

LIZA PADEN: Across the street.

PAMELA WINTERS: Oh.
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HUGH RUSSELL: Right.

LIZA PADEN: So if you're not
feeling well, you're covered.

PAMELA WINTERS: And the CVS is 24
hours which is always a good thing.

LIZA PADEN: Yes.

Are there any questions on BZA cases?

PAMELA WINTERS: No.

LIZA PADEN: Okay.

I do have two sets of transcripts. One
was for March 3rd -- I'm sorry, March 5th and
one was for February 19th, and they've been
certified complete.

HUGH RUSSELL: Okay. We have a
motion to accept those?

STEVEN COHEN: So moved.

HUGH RUSSELL: Second?

H. THEODORE COHEN: Second.

HUGH RUSSELL: Okay. And accept
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those transcripts.

(Raising hands.)

HUGH RUSSELL: Thank you.

LIZA PADEN: Since Mr. Murphy isn't
here yet, I can go over the upcoming
schedule.

So, the next meeting is here on May
14th which is going to be the Central Square
Zoning discussion. It's what's in the manila
envelope is the materials for that
discussion. It's a single item agenda, and
we can start as close to seven o'clock as you
wish and get right to it.

The meeting on May 21st is scheduled to
have the continued hearing for 33 Cottage
Park Avenue and possibly 130 CambridgePark
Drive, depending on this evening's public
hearing, the outcome. And the Zoning

Petition for the Teague, and this is a




40

petition about 1ighting and the 1lighting
trespass.

June 4th is going to be a public
hearing for the Harvard Inn to convert the
hotel use to dormitory use. And the
continued hearing for 240 Sidney Street which
we failed to get a -- they asked to have
seven Board Members for that public hearing.
And then the Phillips Petition which is the
proposal to rezone Special District 2 which
is an area up around the linear path area.

It was a subject recently of the Bishop
Petition.

And then June 11th, back to whatever is
going to be pending on the Kendall Square
Central Square Zoning. And that's as far as
I've got at the moment.

HUGH RUSSELL: Okay. I will not be

able to participate in the Harvard case.
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LIZA PADEN: Okay.

HUGH RUSSELL: So my colleague here
will have to chair that.

LIZA PADEN: Okay.

PAMELA WINTERS: And, Liza, we're
only have two meetings in June and two 1in
July?

LIZA PADEN: No. It's June 4th,
June 11th and June 18th.

PAMELA WINTERS: So July and August
we only have two meetings?

LIZA PADEN: Yes. The dates for
July, are July 9th and July 16th.

And the dates for August is August 6th
and August 20th.

PAMELA WINTERS: Thank you.

LIZA PADEN: My goal is to get back
to two meetings a month.

PAMELA WINTERS: A1l right.
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LIZA PADEN: See how I do.

HUGH RUSSELL: Okay. The next +item
on our agenda is a public hearing for 125
CambridgePark Drive. And as I recollect, we
opened that hearing and postponed it to
today; is that correct?

RICHARD McKINNON: May we take a
minute to set up the projector, Mr. Chair?

HUGH RUSSELL: Sure.

STUART DASH: And, Hugh, I thought
if it's okay just to take a few minutes and
briefly speak especially to the new Planning
Board members, a few minutes of background of
the Concord/Alewife planning that will --
while they're setting up is fine.

HUGH RUSSELL: Okay, if we can
multi-task that's good.

STUART DASH: Stuart Dash.

The Concord/Alewife area was rezoned
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during the Citywide Zoning in 1997 to 2000
that reduced the commercial potential in
Concord/Alewife as well as throughout the
city. Between 25 and 30 percent of the
commercial potential of the city was reduced
at that point. And that was the -- the
reason for that was two-fold; one was to add
housing and to keep the balance of housing
and jobs in a positive direction for the
city. Also to reduce the growth of traffic,
especially peak hour traffic.

Subsequent to that the ECaPs study did
the same kind of thing in 2000/2001. We
rezoned the areas shortly after that. They
had to be 4 and 4F, the Faces site and that
area and the Alewife Reservation.

And then in 2003/2006 the
Concord/Alewife study took place and 1ike

citywide and ECaPs, had a public committee, a




44

series of public meetings, and they had to do
finer grade planning that we weren't able to
do during the citywide which planned for the
future of the Fresh Pond Shopping Center,
positive changes in the Quadrangle. That
still remains sort of the wild west kind of
thing in terms of very small parcels, and
very little official streets.

Shift the direction to growth in the
Triangle, and especially as you've seen
recently in terms of housing, improve the
Concord Ave. edge, and create a pathway
overlay which is actually also now looks to
being used positively.

We started as we did in ECaPs, reducing
the base districts, what's allowed as of
right. Scale the uses at the neighborhood
edge and heights of the neighborhood edge of

the Cambridge Highlands, and addressed storm
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water and very much in this area as you've
probably heard the storm water issue is very
important and made part of the Zoning and
requirements to meet the 25 year storm. And
put in place design guidelines, much as we're
doing with what we're talking about Central
Square and Kendall Square in a similar way to
promote more pedestrian-friendly
environments.

And we also put in place incentives for
cooperation to achieve the planned goals
which you'll hear from the proponent tonight
which is one of the things they're also
working on.

And we have sort of a map of recent
housing pieces. And actually I mentioned --
for Catherine probably knows this more than
many of us, because she was the instrumental

part of our transportation team during that
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Concord/Alewife Zoning. She'll remember it
very fondly.

And we've actually mapped out sort of
the recent housing projects that have come
before you to sort of see how they're piping
out on the maps. And something that's worth
keeping an eye on. In terms of the amount of
housing, it's nothing that we didn't expect.
It's a tad faster than we expected, but 1it's
certainly within the realm of what we had
mapped out as part of the overall eventual
build out for that area.

HUGH RUSSELL: Just remembering all
those hours I spent as a student building
models out of cardboard, balsawood, and
scaled trees that were gathered in the Fresh
Pond rotaries when they were rotaries down by
the Eliot Bridge. It was pretty.

RICHARD McKINNON: I took two of my
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granddaughters over to Arrow Street about a
month ago to meet with Jim, and the
six-year-old came back and she told my son,
she said, I figured out what grandpa does.
He makes Tittle tiny models and 1little tiny
trees and 1little tiny....

May I start, Mr. Chairman?

HUGH RUSSELL: Please.

RICHARD McKINNON: Thank you. Good
evening, ladies and gentlemen. My name is
Rich McKinnon and I 1ive at One Leighton
Street in Cambridge. I'm a developer of
Blackstone Equity Properties, the owner of
the site. The project that we're going to be
discussing tonight involves two buildings;
220-unit residential building and adjacent to
it, a 156 car garage that tries to collect a
lot of the surface parking and put it into a

separate place.
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Just to give you a little bit of
context here. Here 1is the site that we will
be developing.

Here's the Alewife T Station. Of
course we're very fortunate to have such
proximity to it.

Railroad tracks are behind us.
Cambridge Discovery Park to the north. The
Alewife Reservation up there as well, and the
Little River. AIll of these are terrific
amenities for the project. Very nearby.

And, you know, we do a lot of planning around
them.

The -- if we just go back for one
second. Thank you, Amy, I appreciate it.

We also own two office buildings; 150
CambridgePark Drive and 125 CambridgePark
Drive. And there is another office building

in front of the project that are owned by




49

Cambridge -- by Transamerica Real Estate.
One of the things you notice, these are both
110-foot buildings. We're a 70-foot building
so we're kind of struggling with the fact
that we're kind of tucked away behind the
both of them.

These are the formal requests that
we've made of the Planning Board,
Mr. Chairman, as was the case in previous
meetings. These are coming on pages 15 to 39
of the application in very dense print.
Kevin Renna 1is here from Goulston and Storrs,
so perhaps I could just put them in as part
of the record and then we can speak to
individual ones if the Board Members would
l1ike to. It will take a Tot of time to go
through that.

Thank you.

When we were here a month ago, and by
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the way, thanks for getting us back so
quickly. We -- 1listening to Liza we know how
busy the Board is and how busy you're going
to be. And we appreciate the fact that
because we weren't able to get on that night
we're still back here four weeks later. It's
very helpful.

That evening you received a letter from
Sue Clippinger and it went over really all of
the things that she wanted us to do and went
over them in great detail covering the issues
of traffic, transportation, and parking. And
those issues alon